
MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, December 12, 2005

QUESTION  7

QUESTION: Cllr. Mark Daly

To ask the Manager to clarify the position of all contractors working on behalf of the Council that they are in compliance with the optimum Health & Safety Standards and compliance with proper industry rates of pay?

REPLY:
All Projects are covered by a Preliminary Health & Safety Plan produced by the project architect (Project Supervisor Design Stage) and a site specific Health & Safety Plan by the main contractor (Project Supervisor Contract Stage).  This plan is submitted as part of the Contract Signing Procedures and forms the basis by the best Health & Safety Practise during construction.  Again under these procedures the contractor is obliged to notify the HSA of his intended start on site and this notice is displayed on site.
Health & Safety on site is monitored on a monthly basis as a headed item in the Agenda of the sites meetings these are attended by the contractor, the project architect and the project clerk of works.  Health & Safety issues are also monitored again as a headed item at the quarterly meetings of the Architects Dept.  The effectiveness of these measures is reflected in the high safety record on SDCC building sites.  
Clause 39 of the GDLA form of contract requires the contract to meet the minimum wage stipulations under the National Registered Agreement for the Construction Industry and allows the employer to check all wage records and payslips should any evidence arise of non compliance with these rates.

